
NVC Utilities Committee 

Trustee Meeting 

Community Hall and by Zoom link 

Friday, July 7, 2023, 1:00 p.m. 

 

Trustees Present:  Casey Brown, Jeffrey Wilt, Judy Metcalf, David Crofoot 

Staff:   Chuck Applebee, Bill Paige 

NVC Officials: Janae Novotny 

 

Trustees Absent: Brady Brim-Deforest 

 

The July meeting of the NVC Utilities Trustees convened at 1:04. Utilities chair, Jeffrey Wilt 

called the meeting to order.  

 
Community Member Comments:  No comments 

 

Approval of minutes:  Judy Metcalf moved (seconded Casey Brown) approval of minutes of 

June 9, 2023 minutes. The motion was unanimously adopted. 

 

Superintendent Report:  Chuck reported:  

 

• No exceedances for June (report attached).   

 

• Max numbers are trending down. 3 trains seem to help bring numbers down 

 

• Chuck distributed report.  He will update the template for future meetings.  The group 

discussed that importance of using data to see trends.    

 

• Three trains pumped on June 23.  $16,179 for pumping. Planning on more thorough job 

one time per year. Last year spent $13,600 for each of two pumpings.  Test results will 

tell us if once per year will work.  

 

• Fire-hydrant color caps markings – Chuck will determine cost for next year’s budget 

 

• 2 new hydrants will be installed this fall – Shore Road & Bluff 

 

• Working to secure grants.  Application with bond bank. Will need bond counsel--Dan 

Pitman (Eaton Peabody) 
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July 7, 2023, Minutes 

 

Financial Update:   

Rough financials through June 

Jeffrey reviewed the Overseers’ budget process.  The proposed 2024 budget includes increases 

which will impact the Utilities budgets.  We will start the budget building process in after the 

August Annual Meeting.  

Other:   

• Utilities Doughnuts & Dialogue – August 12, 2023, 8:00 a.m. – topics to include:  

• Introduce Chuck 

• Written statement on our system, how it works, costs 

• Moratorium  

• We do this to keep the bay clean! 

 

• Discussion of equitable billing protocol – scheduled for August meeting. 

The next meeting of the Trustees is August 11, 2023, 1:00 p.m., Community Hall and on-line 

(https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82961508196?pwd=ekpzTllZcml3cnJEZmlHRmlwR3ZSZz09) 

 

 

The meeting adjourned at 2:06 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jeffrey Wilt, Chairman 

 

  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82961508196?pwd=ekpzTllZcml3cnJEZmlHRmlwR3ZSZz09


 

 


